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August 16, 2021 

Ms. Tanowa Troupe, Secretary 
Ohio Power Siting Board 
180 E. Broad Street, 11th Floor 
Columbus, OH 43215 

Re: OPSB Case No. 21-867-GA-BNR 
Pre-Application Notification Letter
Harrison Power LLC  

Dear Ms. Troupe: 

Pursuant to Ohio Adm.Code 4906-6-03(A), Harrison Power LLC (“Harrison Power”) files 
this pre-application notification letter and will be submitting a Construction Notice to construct, 
own, and operate a less than one-mile in length natural gas feed line to serve the proposed Harrison 
Power Plant (the “Generating Facility”) that is planned in the Village of Cadiz Industrial Park, 
Harrison County, Ohio.  

The Generating Facility was approved by the OPSB in Case No. 17-1189-EL-BGN.1 The 
original gas pipeline configuration was automatically approved by the OPSB, pursuant to Ohio 
Adm.Code 4906-6-10, in Case No. 18-0073-GA-BLN on April 20, 2018, and an updated version 
of the Project was automatically approved by the OPSB in Case No. 19-852-GA-BLN on May 20, 
2019. Harrison Pipeline Company, LLC was the applicant in those cases but the new applicant for 
the Construction Notice in this proceeding will be Harrison Power LLC (which will construct, own 
and operate the pipeline instead of Harrison Pipeline Company, LLC).   

The proposed pipeline is similar in most respects to the pipeline approved in the prior 
proceedings referenced above.  Differences to the pipeline proposed in this matter reflect project 
refinements associated with constructability review, engineering design, and efforts to minimize 
environmental impacts. These refinements include rerouting of the project’s centerline to avoid 
potential safety issues associated with proximity to steep terrain and an adjacent existing 69 
kilovolt overhead transmission line and adjustment of the pipeline’s maximum allowable operating 
pressure to match the pressure in the source gas pipeline.   

1 Harrison Power LLC filed a first amendment to the certificate issued in Case No. 17-1189-BGN on July 16, 2021 
in Case No. 21-0793-EL-BGA. 
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Pursuant to Ohio Adm.Code 4906-6-04, Harrison Power LLC requests a 28-day expedited 
review of the application.  Project construction is anticipated to commence in the fourth quarter of 
2021 with project completion in the third quarter of 2022. 

Please contact me at 614-464-5424 with any questions. 

Very truly yours, 

/s/ Michael Settineri 

Michael J. Settineri 
Vorys, Sater, Seymour and Pease LLP 
Attorney for Harrison Power LLC 
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